
Jan. 6, 2021 
 
Good afternoon and Happy New Year! 
 
I hope everyone had a safe and relaxing winter break. I know that we may not have had the traditional 
celebration many of us are accustomed to, but I am hoping 2021 is the year we will see an improvement 
in our ability to socialize and be together with friends and family again.  
 
Here are a few updates from campus: 
  
Pending announcement about campus operations for spring 2021  
I have been consulting with the team responsible with advising the executive cabinet and me about our 
plans for the spring 2021 semester. As promised, we will have an announcement no later than Friday, 
Jan. 8, about our plans for spring. We are considering many factors including 1) community, regional and 
state indicators on the virus; 2) system expectations regarding university operations; 3) plans for 
screening and testing; and 4) conditions on campus. I met with staff and faculty leadership on Monday 
to brief them on these considerations. 
  
USM discussions about testing and vaccinations 
Weekly meetings involving the University System of Maryland office and campuses continue concerning 
testing protocols for the spring semester and each university’s plans. We also have had discussions 
about the potential rollout of the vaccine this spring. USM has been very active in keeping current on 
state plans and logistics. We have offered to be a point of distribution for the vaccine if asked by the 
local health department. I certainly encourage everyone to get the vaccine as soon as it is possible for 
you to do so. Our health center employees and other first responders on campus currently have 
received or will be soon be receiving the first dose of the vaccine. We will provide updates on testing 
and vaccination as we find out more. 
  
Athletics 
The Mountain East Conference is planning to resume intercollegiate competition tomorrow, beginning 
with men’s and women’s basketball games. We have away games scheduled at Davis & Elkins 
College. Our student-athletes for those two teams have been back for more than a week, living on 
campus, being COVID-tested frequently, and exceeding NCAA guidelines regarding practice and living 
arrangements. When I met with the student-athletes, it was clear they were glad to be back on campus. 
  
Communications 
I will continue the practice of weekly emails and, beginning the week of Jan. 18, holding virtual coffee 
hours on a biweekly basis with students as well as with faculty and staff. We will send reminders prior to 
those dates with the links to join each event. 
  
Virtual Theatre Event 
The Department of Theatre and Dance and the Cultural Events Series are offering a free “virtual theatre” 
performance of the play, Social Media Massacre, written by FSU alum Keenan Scott II, this Thursday, 
Jan. 7, at 7:30 p.m. The script was developed with the assistance of FSU students, part of Scott’s New 
Works Incubator project. (Learn more at this link.) You can enjoy watching our students in this 
production by registering in advance at this link. 
  
I hope everyone continues to be safe and healthy. 

https://www.frostburg.edu/news/2020/11/New-Works-Incubator-Project-at-FSU-Features-Original-Play-by-Alum-Keenan-Scott-II.php
https://www.frostburg.edu/academics/colleges-and-departments/department-of-theatre-and-dance/Social%20Media%20Massacre.php
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